

CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Friday, 12th July 2024

Dear Parents,

Pupil Reports

We are pleased to be sending our end of year report cards home in book bags today. In addition to the report cards, we will also share with parents the outcomes of the national statutory assessments that children have completed this academic year in the following year groups:

- EYFS Good Level of Development
- Year I Phonics Screener Check
- Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check results
- Year 6 SATs scores

If there is anything you wish to discuss with the class teacher please email to request a phone call before the end of term.

Excellent Statutory Assessment Outcomes

We are delighted with the statutory assessment outcomes which are in line with our targets and show our determined focus on inclusive teaching strategies year on year, the impact of quality interventions throughout the school and our approach to a broad and balanced curriculum.

We have achieved extremely strong phonics results once again in Year I with a 94% pass rate and a 99% pass rate at the end of Year 2. We received a monitoring visit during the Phonics screening check and were very pleased with the positive feedback. The moderator noted how calm and ordered the children were throughout the testing period.

Our Year 4 pupils are very confident with the Multiplication Tables Check which was introduced in 2022 (a quick fire online test of 25 times tables up to 12x12) and we are noticing the impact on our arithmetic scores in Year 6 as a result of these strong foundations in Year 4.

We are also very proud indeed of our Year 6 cohort who gained some absolutely excellent SATS results this week. Our Year 6 pupils have been given their individual results today and they have had an opportunity to celebrate their achievements with their class. Our Year 6 cohort were well prepared for the SATS in May, and approached them in an extremely mature and confident manner. We are delighted that they move on to secondary school with this positive experience of national tests and some really fantastic results for which they should be very proud!

The national data has just been published and we are pleased to provide a comparative report showing our KS2 school results for 2024 and comparative national data for 2024 (*2023 where the National data is not currently available). Our outcomes are very strong and particularly high for pupils gaining the higher standard in Year 6 showing the impact of the strategic decisions taken to ensure we have aspirational outcomes for all our pupils.

KS2 Comparative Report

Subject	Pupils achieving the expected standard CtS 2024	Pupils achieving the expected standard National 2024	Pupils achieving the higher standard CtS 2024	Pupils achieving the higher standard National 2023*	Average scaled score CtS 2024	Average scaled score National 2024
English Reading	94%	74%	49%	29%	109	105
English grammar, punctuation and spelling	88%	72%	42%	30%	108	105
Mathematics	89%	73%	37%	24%	107.5	104
English writing (teacher assessment)	86%	72%	28%	13%		
Science (teacher assessment)	91%	81%	N/A	N/A		
Reading, Writing and Maths combined	80%	61%	21%	8%		

Attendance and Punctuality

We continue to be committed to a broad and balanced curriculum and we are confident this approach, with specialist teachers for French, Art, music and PE, supports pupils' emotional literacy and enjoyment of school and in turn supports excellent school attendance. There has been a national focus on school attendance due to the impact on attendance figures post-pandemic. We are very pleased that our whole school attendance is almost 96% and above 95% in all year groups including Reception.

Please login to Arbor to find your child's attendance and punctuality report for this academic year. If your child has attendance below 90% they are classified by the Department for Education as a persistent absentee. This data is shared with the local authority and secondary schools and we will continue to work hard with families who have children with poor attendance to address any barriers. Please be aware in advance that the school will share an updated attendance policy in the Autumn Term which will include fines for parents who take term time holidays.

We look forward to welcoming parents to the remaining Prize Giving services next week and our Year 6 performances of Cats!

Best wishes, Mrs Tramoni Headteacher